
Dear Parents/ Carers, 

How quickly time flies! It is hard to 
believe that it will be December in a 
few days. We have lots of exciting 
things planned for the coming 
weeks, starting with the decoration 
of our Christmas tree on Thursday 
1st December. We would love to see 
our tree full of home-made 
decorations so please try and make 
one if you can. Below are some of 
the wonderful creations we have 
already received. 
We have been very impressed with 
the quality of the entries already 
submitted for the Earles Colouring 
Competition.  A reminder that the 
closing date is next Wednesday 30th 

They also had the opportunity to 
experience what a wartime 
classroom was like and write with 
an ink pen—something many found 
challenging! The children really 
enjoyed their morning and the 
experience greatly enhanced their 
understanding of the impact of the 
war on the local area. 

Thank you to Mrs Folkes, Mrs Booth 
and Mrs Davies for  organising the 
talks and activities at the hall,  and 
to Mrs Hayden, Mrs Hogg, Mrs 
Hartwright and Mrs Folkes who 
accompanied the children. 

Many thanks to all the children 
who wore odd socks to launch our 
Anti-bullying Week and to all those 
who supported Children in Need. 
We managed to raise a magnificent 
£199. Thank you for your generous 
donations.   

SYCAMORE CLASS VISIT 

This term Sycamore’s topic is 
Coventry at War.  Recently, Mrs 
Wood organised for the children to 
visit the Oak Room at Wootton Hall 
where they viewed wartime 
artefacts including ration books, ID 
cards, photographs and newspaper 
reports. 
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TREE PLANTING 
The school recently took delivery of  
30 tree saplings from the Woodland 
Trust. Mrs Wood and Sycamore class 
have kindly planted these around 
the school grounds and we are 
looking forward to seeing them 
grow in the next few years. 
BEECH HUT NEWS 

The children attending Beech Hut 
have created some wonderful art 
and craft items in the last term. Clay 
poppies, firework pictures and 
Autumn leaves are just some 
examples of the work that has been 
completed. 

CHESTNUT CLASS 
Chestnut class have been busy 
learning all about the Anglo-Saxons. 
The children told me that “the 
Anglo-Saxons ruled England after 
the Romans. They settled and built 
lots of villages. Some Saxons lived in 
Wootton Wawen and built a church. 
In  1066 the Normans defeated the 
Saxons at the Battle of Hastings.” 
The children are looking forward to 
sharing what they have learned in 
the class assembly this afternoon. 
More details about this will be in 
the next newsletter 
Above are instructions on how to play Nine-
Mens Morris, a board game played by Anglo-
Saxons. 

In Art lessons Chestnut have been studying 
Barbara Hepworth. They completed these 
wonderful sketches of some of her famous 
sculptures. 

STARS OF THE WEEK    
Friday  18th November 
Theme: science 
Well done to: Freddie, Lenny, 
Thomas, Cora, Louis, Ned, Nicola 
and Henry. 
There was no Celebration 
Assembly on Friday 26th 
November. 

DOGS TRUST VISIT 
Last Thursday, Becky Short from 
the Dog’s Trust visited the school 
to talk to the children about how 
to keep safe around dogs. She held 
a whole school assembly and then 
led workshops for the Chestnut 
and Sycamore classes. 
The children found the visit very 
interesting and informative. 



NOTE FROM ADMISSIONS              
We have been asked to remind 
parents that the closing date for 
applications for places in Reception 
in 2023 closes on 15th January. 

To help parents and carers to make 
successful applications, there is 
a video with lots of practical tips 
and advice, plus a guide with useful 
information on how the process 
works. Two online webinars are 
being held in early December, which 
are open to everyone and free to 
join. Bookings can be made using 
the links below:   
Thursday 1 December at 7pm 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/45
1713837247  

Tuesday 6 December at 7 pm 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/45
1730978517   

Applications should be made online 
at: www.warwickshire.gov.uk/prima
ryplace.  

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
A polite reminder that children 
should be wearing the correct 
uniform. Long hair should be tied 
back and children should not wear 
jewellery, except for a watch and 
small stud earrings. 

Have a lovely weekend. The next 
newsletter will be Friday 9th  
December. 
Dates for the rest of the term 
30/11/22—Closing date for Earles 
Colouring Competition 
1/12/22—Decorating school Christmas 
Tree / Crafty Christmas at the Beech 
Hut/ Governors Meeting 
2/12/22—FOWS Christmas Break the 
Rules 
6/12/22—EYFS/KS 1 Christmas Play at 
2.30pm 
7/12/22—EYFS/KS 1 Christmas Play at 
2.30pm 
8/12/22—Crafty Christmas at the Beech 
Hut 
9/12/22—KS 1 visit to Birmingham Rep 
to see Nativity! The Musical. 
13/12/22—Oak class visit to Hatton 
14/12/22—Celebration assembly at 
2.40pm 
15/12/22—Christmas Service at St 
Peter’s Church led by Oak and Willow / 
Christmas Lunch 
16/12/22—FOWS Afternoon Tea with 
Santa. End of term 
3/01/23—Teacher                              
Training Day. 
4/01/23 –Children return. 

Day 
4/01/23—Children return to school 

 

ONLINE SAFETY              
Following on from Antibullying 
Week, our parent guide from the 
National Online Safety in this 
newsletter is about online bullying. 
Cyber bullying and can cause great 
distress to pupils who experience 
it. 
YEAR 6 SATS change of date 
We have just been notified that 
dates for the KS 2 SATs have 
changed. They will now take place: 
Tuesday 9 May: English grammar, 
punctuation and spelling 
Wednesday 10 May: English 
reading paper 
Thursday 11 May: mathematics 
papers 1 (arithmetic) and 2 
(reasoning) 
Friday 12 May: mathematics paper 
3 (reasoning)   
ATTENDANCE 
Our attendance target is 96% and 
last week it was 96. 2%. Chestnut 
class were the winners of our 
Attendance Cup for the second 
week in a row with 97.3% 
A reminder that we are unable to 
authorise requests for leave of 
absence for a family holiday. 
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